
 
 

INVITATION TO BID FOR 
CONSTRUCTION OF SINGLE-STOREY (BOAR STUDIO) FOR SWINE AI SA BARANGAY (SWAIB) 

PROJECT AT BRGY. PUTIAO, PILAR, SORSOGON 
 

The Agricultural Training Institute (ATI), through the 2021 General Appropriations Act, intends to 
apply the sum of Two Million Five Hundred Five Thousand Pesos  (PhP 2,505,000.00) being the 
Approved Budget for the Contract (ABC) to payments under the Contract for the Construction of the 
Single-Storey (Boar Studio) for Swine AI sa Barangay (SWAIB) Project at Brgy. Putiao, Pilar, 
Sorsogon. Bids received in excess of the ABC shall be automatically rejected at bid opening. 
 
The ATI now invites for the said contract/project. Completion of the Works is required Forty-Five 
(45) calendar days upon issuance of Notice to Proceed. Bidders should have completed, within 
three (3) years from the date of submission and receipt of bids, a contract similar to the Project. The 
description of an eligible bidder is contained in the Bidding Documents, particularly in Section II: 
Instruction to Bidders. Bidding will be conducted through open competitive bidding procedures 
using non-discretionary pass/fail criterion as specified in the Revised Implementing Rules and 
Regulations (IRR) of Republic Act 9184 (RA 9184), otherwise known as the "Government 
Procurement Reform Act". Bidding is restricted to Filipino citizens/sole proprietorships, partnerships, 
or organizations with at least seventy five percent (75%) interest or outstanding capital stock 
belonging to citizens of the Philippines. 
 
A complete set of Bidding Documents may be purchased by interested Bidders from the address 
below and upon payment of a non-refundable fee for the Bidding Documents in the amount of One 
Thousand Pesos (PhP 1,000.00) to the ATI-RTC 5 Cashier. The method of payment shall be in cash. 
Bid documents could be received personally by the prospective bidder or his representative upon 
showing the copy of the Official Receipt issued by the ATI-RTC 5 Cashier to the BAC Secretariat. 
 
The ATI-RTC 5 shall hold a Pre-Bid Conference on October 13, 2022, 1:00 p.m. at the Calaguas Hall, 
ATI-RTC 5, San Agustin, Pili, Cam. Sur.  
 
Bids must be submitted to the address below on or before August 30, 2022 12:00 NN at the ATI-RTC 
5, San Agustin, Pili, Cam. Sur. All bids must be accompanied by a bid security in any of the acceptable 
forms and in the amount stated in ITB Clause 18. Bids shall be opened at 1:00 p.m. on the same date 
and venue. Bids will be opened in the presence of the bidders' representatives who choose to attend 
at the address below. Late bids shall not be accepted.  
 
The ATI-RTC 5 reserves the right to accept or reject any bid, to annul the bidding process, and to reject 
all bids at any time prior to contract award, without thereby incurring any liability to the affected 
bidder or bidders.  
 
For further information, please refer to MS. NIDA A. HAGOS, Head, BAC Secretariat, ATI-RTC 5, San 
Agustin, Pili, Cam. Sur at CP No. 09103154512 and landline number (054) 884-5866. 
  
Approved: 
 
 
JOEY A. BELARMINO 
BAC Chairman  


